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RECOMMENDATION: 

That the Board: 

1. Accept the work performed under Contract No. 3 18 1 as outlined in the body of this report; 

2. Authorize the Department's Chief Accounting Employee to release all retention monies held 
under Contract No. 3 181 to Atlas Tracks, Inc., 35 calendar days after acceptance by the 
Board; and, 

3. Authorize the Board Secretary to furnish Atlas Tracks, Inc., with a letter of completion. 

SUMMARY: 

On January 4,2006, the Board authorized the Department to enter into a sole source construction 
contract with Atlas Tracks, Inc., in the amount not to exceed $80,000, for the surface replacement of 
two existing basketball courts at the Green Meadows Recreation Center (Board Report No. 06-04) 
located at 43 1 East 89Ih Street in the Ninth Council District. The material. used to replace the 
concrete courts is a synthetic material that comes from the sole of re-cycled Nike shoes. This 
material requires less long-term maintenance than traditional concrete surfaces. Funding for these 
projects came from Nike, Inc., under a Gift Agreement by and between Nike, Inc. and the City of 
Los Angeles, in the total amount of $80,000. 
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The basketball courts replacement was constructed under the management of the Architectural 
Division of the Bureau of Engineering (BOE) and was substantially completed on May 24,2006 for 
the final contract amount of $77,400. The Department's construction crew performed additional 
work on the site after the completion date, and on June 24, 2006, the Department and the Ninth 
Council District dedicated the new basketball courts. 

FISCAL IMPACT STATEMENT: 

This project had no fiscal impact on the Department's General Fund as the costs of construction and 
installation was funded entirely through the Nike, Inc. Gift Agreement. 

Prepared by Fred David, Project Manager and by Bill Lee, Project Manager, BOE, Architectural 
Division. Reviewed by Neil Drucker, BOE, Program Manager, Recreational and Cultural Facilities 
Program; and by Bradley Smith, BOE, Chief Deputy City Engineer. 




